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 The Commission asks a number of questions about what it characterizes as a 

Reserve Price for Minimum Bidding Units (MBUs). This first set of Commission 

questions generally relates to how much NUSF should be allocated to broadband 

infrastructure deployment in rural areas that remain unserved and underserved. The 

present system has not been successful in incentivizing deployment. It very well need 

to be redeveloped from its core. Allocation must be carefully done and will require 

serious examination. 

 The Commission also entertains comments on issues related to the long-term 

sustainability of the broadband infrastructure being deployed through the NUSF and 

other grant-type programs. What ongoing support will be needed to help defray the 

costs of operating and maintaining broadband infrastructure, including electronics, 

in rural areas? How should carrier-of-last-resort obligations transition with NUSF 

support? These longer-term issues led the NRBA to support LB722 and facilitate 

negotiations on legislation that is now part of LB683.  The more granular questions 

raised by the Commission in this regard will demand earnest consideration.  

 The issues astutely raised by the Commission are reflections of more basic 

questions, such as how much NUSF support should be allocated to deployment and 

how much should be allocated to ongoing costs and how should those allocations look 

in the future. These allocations likely will need to be modified over time. As 

Nebraska’s broadband network is deployed, more funding will need to shift from 

deployment costs to the costs of sustaining the network.  
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Other issues raised in the Commission’s Order warrant thoughtful comment. 

Unfortunately, time did not permit the NRBA to consider these issues and develop 

full comments prior to the comment deadline. The fundamental questions relating to 

allocation of NUSF support – for deployment and ongoing costs – demand more than 

a superficial study and may require expert economic analysis. The Commission is 

wise to seek outside input.  

The NRBA intends to provide more depth and detail to these comments and 

other recommendations as this investigation continues, and respectfully reserves the 

right to do so. 

 

DATED: April 14, 2023 

NEBRASKA RURAL BROADBAND 
ASSOCIATION  
 
Cambridge Telephone Company; 
Glenwood Telephone Membership 
Corporation; Glenwood Network 
Services; Glenwood 
Telecommunications, Inc.; Hemingford 
Cooperative Telephone Co.; Mainstay 
Communications; Midstates Data 
Transport, LLC; Mobius 
Communications; and Pinpoint 
Communications 

 
      By: REMBOLT LUDTKE LLP 
       3 Landmark Centre 

1128 Lincoln Mall, Suite 300 
       Lincoln, NE 68508 
       (402) 475-5100 
        
 
      By:  /s/ Andrew S. Pollock_________ 
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       Andrew S. Pollock (#19872) 
apollock@remboltlawfirm.com 
Sarah A. Meier (#27364) 
smeier@remboltlawfirm.com 
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 
 The undersigned certifies that an original of the above Comments of the 
Nebraska Rural Broadband Association were filed with the Public Service 
Commission on April 14, 2023, and a copy was served via electronic mail, on the 
following: 
 

Public Service Commission 
psc.nusf@nebraska.gov 

 
/s/ Andrew S. Pollock_________ 
Andrew S. Pollock 
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